
BellaVita Finance Committee
Minutes of the Meeting January 15, 2010

Attendees:
Margo Green
Lee Mol loy
John Thatcher
Elizabeth Woods

Absent:
Sarah Barnett
Jean Buchanan
Ji rn Thompson

The Committee reviewed proposals subrnitted by Wrinkle. Gardner & Company, P.C. and O'Neal
and Holmes, LLP for the Bel laVita2009 audit  to be completed by May 31,2009, including
evaluating hours required to complete the 2008 audit and rcferenccs obtained for O'Neal and
l lolrnes. Tlre proposal sLrbmit ted by O'Nealand I lolmes assumes the audit  could be completed
within about 40 hours, and the proposal f iorn Wrinkle, Gardner assumes 60 hours are required to
complete the audit ,  a signi f icant reduct ion from the I  l0 hours that were used lbr the 2008 audit .
The Cornmittee was satisfied with the work performed last year and wishes to establish a long-
term relat ionship with i ts audit  f i rm. ' l 'he 

hourly rate submitted by Wrinkle, Gardner is lower
than the other bid under considerat ion.

The Committee recommends that the flrm of Wrinkle, Gardner & Cornpany be used for the audit
and tax return lbr the y 'ear ended Dccember 31, 2009 at a proposed cost of  $8,500 lbr the audit
and $ 1,500 for the tax return.

The Corlmittee reviewed proposals fbr rencwal of insurance and rccornmends that the Board
accept the proposal f rom Brady, Chapman, Hol land and Associatcs, Inc. in the amount of $25,527
fbr our insurance program.

The Committee also recommends the Board accept Option A for thc renewal of flood insurance
frorn Fidel i ty Nat ional Indemnity lnsurance Cclmpany in the arnoumt of $3,562.

The proposed rencwal lbr flood insurancc includes 500,000 values 1br propcrly covcrage for the
bui lding, cornpared to 2,200,000 property values carr iecl  in our other insurance package. David
Regenbaum sa id  th is  i s  max imum ava i lab le  fo r  a  commerc ia l  bu i ld ing  under  the  cur ren t  Nat iona l
Flood Insurance Program rules. ' l 'he 

Comrnit tee intcnds to cont inue to invest igate to determine
whether addit ional coverase would be advisable.

The Committee reviewed the sohedule of Certificates of Deposit and discussed our banking
relat ionships.
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Elizabeth Woods

Chairperson
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